













NEWBOTTLE & CHARLTON CEVA PRIMARY SCHOOL

Every person matters, every moment counts "I can do all this through him who gives me strength" Green Lane, Charlton, Banbury, Oxon OX17 3DN. Tel: 01295 811480

> Email: bursar@newbottle.northants-ecl.gov.uk Headteacher: Mr Peter Smith

Chair Of Governors: Lady Hayter

Tuesday 6th July 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

After the consultation with you about wrap-around care provision for the next academic year, we have made some changes to what we will be providing from September 2021. After analysing the results of our survey and looking into the finances of the clubs, the governors and I have made the decision to reduce the time we offer our service from 6pm to 5:30pm Monday to Thursday. However, we have also listened to feedback from parents/carers and from September we will now be offering after-school club on a Friday until 4:20pm.

Here is an overview explaining the weekly provision we will be offering from September.

	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday
Breakfast Club	7:40-8:40	7:40-8:40	7:40-8:40	7:40-8:40	7:40-8:40
After School Club	3:20/30-5:30	3:20/30-5:30	3:20/30-5:30	3:20/30-5:30	3:20/30-4:20

As mentioned in our policy, Breakfast and After-school club should be self-sufficient. Any profit we do make is directed straight back into the clubs. We haven't always made a profit or broken even in the past and therefore we are having to make these changes to ensure we can provide this service in the future without it impacting on the general school budget. For Breakfast Club we have not increased the prices since 2017 and will need to now change the price from £3.50 to £4 per session. For After-school Club we have made the decision to streamline how we charge for sessions which we feel is very reasonable compared to other provision provided in other schools. See below for costings:

After School Club-

Short Session- Up to an hour £4.00 Long Session- Over an hour £7.00

If all the restrictions are lifted, we will be able to offer a wider variety of school clubs from September and we will be in contact with you when we can in regards to the arrangements for September.

Please see the attached wrap-around Care policy for all the details on the provision we offer and on how to book for these clubs.

We will continue to consult you yearly as we know that circumstances can change, especially in these current times. If you have any questions or queries, please contact the office.

Kind regards,

Peter Smith (Headteacher)